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To The Board of Supervisors:

I am a resident of Ventura, a regular voter who has voted by mail for several years

I have also worked at a voters polling center for a few elections.

Voting by mail is private, accurate, registration checked and the fact that I voted is verified via
email.

I FULLY support the Voters Choice Act.

Thank you

Judith (Judy) Alexandre

914 Utica Ave

Ventura, Ca 93003
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